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 From the President 
 

I  t is September, and our 
annual End-of-Season 

club picnic at North Branch 
is coming soon. Some 
wonder if  the flying season 
really even began. Many clubs 
cancelled events. Caution and 
uncertainly have kept pilots at 
bay. Somerset RC has 
endeavored to keep its events 
and even meetings, too. Our 

last three club meetings have been at North Branch 
Park. Members have brought their planes for flying 
before and afterward. Jim Barnes and Joe Lachowski 
have entertained us with their LED lit planes flying in 
the twilight. Our remaining club events for this season 
are listed in the back of  this newsletter. I hope you will 
join us. 
 In this issue, we have a scratch-build article from 
the stalwart Jeff  Randolph. Tim Cullen contributes a 
thoughtful Member Profile, and Domecq Smith writes 
about the interest of  pattern coming into our club. 
Pattern just may be the new thing in Somerset RC. Read 
and find out whatõs happening. Finally, a beautiful 
mystery plane is included to challenge you. 
 Happy flying to you during these beautiful days of  
autumn and beyond. 
 
We are family. We are Somerset RC! 
Domecq Smith 
President, Somerset RC 
domecqsmith@msn.com 
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